VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MAY 12, 2008

Present by telephone:
  Max Cottrell



  Geri Sistrunk




  Lamar Jackson




  Randy Barrett




  Ethan Mueller




  Gordon and Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc.

The meeting was called to order at 4:40 p.m.  

Lamar made a motion to approve the August 2, 2007 minutes as loaded on the association’s website.  Geri seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.  Lamar made a motion to approve the April 8, 2008 minutes as distributed.  Geri seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Angela said snow plowing, shoveling and roof clearing were over budget.  She explained parking patrol was also over budget for March but it was agreed that the parking patrol had been good during Spring Break and was necessary at that level.  After a short discussion Lamar made a motion to authorize the Managers to purchase three yellow gravel containers up to $1,800.  Geri seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Gordon said there was substantial damage to a stairwell at the Emmons Building, probably caused by the Town snowplow.  He explained they had started the repair and hoped to finish it in a couple of days.  It was also agreed the retaining wall at the Axtell parking lot, damaged by a snowplow, should be repaired.

Lamar asked about the area between the Emmons Building and Mountaineer Square and Ethan confirmed landscaping would start in late May or early June.  Lamar expressed concern about drainage issues as there had been a foundation problem in one corner of the building and asked Gordon to regularly check the basement for water problems.  Randy said the dewatering, completed last year, should help drainage in that area.

Angela said McNurlin & Associates had two questions before they could complete the 2006 audit.  She explained McNurlin wanted to know if the outstanding 2006 snow clearing debt with the Whetstone homeowners association, managed by Donna Oros, should be written off or carried forward.  Ethan suggested the association obtain legal advice and it was unanimously agreed that if the attorney did not recommend taking legal action the Board would approve writing off the debt.  Angela said the second point was that the previous management had received a management fee but had engaged Doug Gorman’s office to do all the bookkeeping and Village Center had paid for that service.  Concern was expressed that the association had been paying twice for one service but it was felt that any attempts to recover the money would further waste the association’s money.

Angela explained $25,000 had been taken from Capital Reserve to help pay snow clearing expenses and the monthly transfer of $4,168 from Operating to Capital Reserve had not been made for February, March and April.   Randy expressed concern about having a special assessment to reimburse those funds and then asking owners to pay a second special assessment to cover a new roof on each building, concrete walkways around the Emmons Building and replacement railings.  Geri said the committee formed to consider an exterior remodel of the buildings had done a lot of work but were not ready to move forward and it was necessary to focus on structural soundness of the buildings this summer.   Randy made a motion to have a $1 million special assessment to reimburse the winter snow clearing expenses, replace the roofs, concrete walkways and update the horizontal railings to address safety concerns of owners and the insurance company.  Lamar seconded the motion and it was unanimously agreed.  As the assessment would be $14,636.36 for residential owners and $89,000 for commercial owners Lamar suggested the association approach the local banks.  Angela agreed to contact the local banks.  

Ethan said he had reviewed options and prices for the area between the Emmons Building and the Elevation.  He said CBMR was ready to proceed but did not think the Town would be able to move quickly on this.

Randy, Ethan and Max left the meeting.

Gordon said they were obtaining internet information from several companies and hoped to have information to share with the board by the end of the week.  Angela said a quote had been obtained from Time Warner who could install one modem in each building and provide high speed internet service to multiple units without having to enter into a 10 year contract as previously discussed.  However, there were still several issues to be resolved and Gordon would report back to the Board when he had finished gathering together the various options. 
Gordon said he had received several complaints during the season about insufficient parking spaces at the Emmons Building.  Geri said the association had 6 parking spaces in the north parking area and Gordon agreed to look into that.  Concern was expressed that CBMR had too many parking permits for that area and Geri suggested CBMR employees moving to the north parking area.  Gordon agreed to look into this matter.

Angela agreed to obtain prices for fireplace inspections and get back to the board with the information.

The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

_____________________________________

Prepared by Angela H. Reeves

Toad Property Management, Inc., Manager

of Village Center Condominium Association

Approved:

_____________________________________

Geraldine Sistrunk

Secretary / Treasurer

Village Center Condominium Association

